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CALL TO ORDER; PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE; ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Spring Grove City Council was called to order by Mayor Poole at 6:30 P.M. on Tuesday February 18, 2014 at 168 W. Main Street, Spring Grove, MN. 

Present:
A. Bruce Poole, Mayor 

Lorilyn Dehning, Council Member

Rachel Olerud, Council Member


Nancy Nelson, Council Member

Robert Vogel, Council Member




Also Present:
Erin Konkel, City Clerk/Treasurer

Joe Hammell, City Attorney

ADOPT AGENDA

Council Member Nelson moved to adopt the agenda with the addition of the following:

Consent Agenda

D)  Liability Coverage Waiver Form – Does NOT waive option

New Business

P)  Quote Opening for Sewer Plant Boiler

Seconded by Council Member Olerud.  All approved.  Motion carried.
CONSENT AGENDA
Council Member Vogel moved to approve the consent agenda.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.
ATTORNEY

City Attorney Hammel gave the council an update on the matter of USA Pools.  Council Member Nelson moved to authorize City Attorney Hammell to proceed with a lawsuit in the Houston County Court against USA Pools.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.

YEAR END REPORTS

Library

Manager Dawn Johnson provided the council with an annual report for the Spring Grove Public Library which was included in the council packet.


Police

Chief Paul Folz gave the council a summary of the Police Department’s annual report which was in the council packet.  The biggest change was the additions of Officer Heiden (full time) and Officer Irwin (part-time).  Discussion was had as to the amount of time certain investigations take the police department to complete.
Liquor Store

Council Member Nelson moved to table.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Clerk’s 2013 Expenditure Report

Council Member Nelson moved to table.  Seconded by Council Member Vogel.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Swim Center

Council Member Dehning gave a brief update on the Swim Center.  Council Member Dehning and City Clerk/Treasurer Konkel will work on getting more specific numbers for a future meeting, such as attendance records and financials.

SGTV

Council Member Vogel provided the council with the annual report for SGTV which was included in the packet.  SGTV is updated and maintained by Kathleen Taylor who is a part time employee of the city.     
OLD BUSINESS
Plans and Specifications for New Basketball Court

Council Member Vogel stated that the details were not fully assembled yet but would be soon.  

Fire Department – Increase in Fire Relief Retirement Program

Fire Chief Shaun Hansen requested the council’s approval to increase the retirement amount from $700 to $800.  Attorney Hammell stated that the Fire Relief Association was basically asking for the council’s blessing but the relief association would be doing all the work.  All the funds come from the relief association’s account and not city funds.  Council Member Vogel moved to approve the request made by the Spring Grove Fire Relief Association to increase the retirement amount from $700 to $800.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS

Viking Ridge Riders – Resolution 14-07
Council Member Vogel moved to approve Resolution 14-07 Support of Viking Ridge Riders Snowmobile Club, Inc Grant Application.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Smith and Schafer Engagement Letter

Council Member Dehning moved to approved the Smith and Schafer Engagement Letter.  Seconded by Council Member Nelson.  All approved.  Motion carried.
2014 Arbor Month Tree Sale

An update was given by Council Member Vogel on the Arbor Month Tree Sale.  A list of trees and prices was provided to the council.  There would be no cost to the city besides advertising.  Council Member Nelson moved that City Clerk/Treasurer Konkel place an ad in the paper.  Seconded by Council Member Vogel.  All approved.  Motion carried.

New Office Chairs

Council Member Dehning moved to approve the purchase of two new office chairs at City Hall.  Seconded by Council Member Vogel.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Vandalism at Fest Building and Log Cabin

Council was made aware of acts of vandalism in the entryway of the Fest Building and the bathrooms at the Log Cabin.  It was discussed but no motions made.  The council suggested that Larry Bjergum, cleaner of both places, document any vandalism that he encounters.

Early Bond Payoff for Four Seasons/Nerstad Subdivision

Council Member Nelson explained that we are only a few years away from paying off the above mentioned debt.  She suggested a plan to pay it off early to save on interest.  She requested council approval to work with Mike Bubany, Financial Advisor, and Erin Konkel, City Clerk/Treasurer, to devise a plan to pay it off early.  Council approved the request made by Council Member Nelson to further research the early bond payoff.
Tri-County Refunds
Informational only provided by Council Member Nelson in regards to the Tri-County refund.  She suggested possibly using that money to pay on the loan with Tri-County.

Liability Insurance/Special Liquor Permits

Informational only provided by Council Member Nelson.  Nelson stated that not all charitable events require a license, including wine/cheese tastings for a duration of 4 hours, one day.

Developing Solar Power in Spring Grove

Informational only provided by Council Member Nelson.  Nelson explained that many cities are getting solar power, as well as many businesses, and it could provide a great benefit to the city.  Nelson will obtain more information for the council in regards to bringing solar power to Spring Grove.

Handling Injuries to Employees

Informational only provided by Council Member Nelson.

Insurance Requirements for Special Events

Informational only provided by Council Member Nelson from the League of MN Cities.

EDA

Council Member Nelson provided the statute on EDA commissioners and terms for council review.  Nelson also stated that there were two terms that were expiring or had already expired, Roger Bender and Howard Deters.  Council Member Nelson moved to authorize City Clerk/Treasurer Konkel to advertise for the vacancies on EDA.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Public Utilities Supervisor Paul Morken also stated that the floor in the EDA building was rotten and sagging.  He was advised to bring the matter directly to the EDA.

Scenic Byway Road

Council Member Nelson suggested doing further research into establishing a scenic byway road between Spring Grove, Houston and Caledonia.  Council agreed that it would be a great idea.  Council Member Nelson will do further research into establishing the scenic byway.

EDA Lack of Quorum

EDA Commissioner JC Nerstad stated the EDA was concerned about the lack of quorum at the meetings.  He spoke with members that had not been present and believed the issue to be resolved.  The next meeting date changed to Monday, February 24, 2014 at 7pm.  The meetings thereafter will hold the same day/time as previously decided on.

Temporary Liquor License

Council Member Dehning moved to approve the Temporary Liquor License request made by Ye Olde Opera House.  Seconded by Council Member Olerud.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Quotes for Sewer Plant Boiler

The council was provided with two sealed quotes for a sewer plant boiler.  Grove Plumbing quoted $5,446 for the work while Newgaard Plumbing quoted $4,135.  Council was undecided how to proceed as one quote had detailed specifications and the other did not.  The council instructed City Clerk/Treasurer Konkel to consult with Attorney Hammell on how to proceed.   
MEETING REPORTS

None

MAYOR/COUNCIL

None
OPEN FORUM

JC Nerstad stated that he attended an open house at Northern Engraving on behalf of the EDA and was disappointed to see that no council members were present.

JC Nerstad commented that he believed a great job was being done by the City’s snow removal staff.

ADJOURNMENT

Council Member Vogel moved to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Council Member Nelson.  All approved.  Motion carried.  The Regular Meeting concluded at 8:37 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted and

Approved on March 18, 2014 








Attest: __________________                                           





Erin Konkel
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